THE HARROWBY LANE SURGERY
     PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
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Patient Participation Group Minutes 

Meeting Date – 25.09.24
Venue – Harrowby Lane Surgery Meeting room 
Surgery Representatives - Nicola Walker 
PPG Members – Allan Davies, Stella Hickman, Moira Chambers, Liz Hutchinson-Gregg and Gillian Cornforth 
	AGENDA ITEM
	DETAILS
	ACTION

	          1
	Welcome introduction by NW.
Apologies received from DA & CW. 
Following the meeting, apologies received from SR.
Review of last meeting actions. 
a) New team members have settled in well. 
 Dr Broughton, Salaried GP now is working Tuesday’s and Wednesday’s. We have received positive feedback from patients. Julie Jones, Care Coordinator is working Monday – Friday in the practice and available for support to our vulnerable, elderly patients and those patients with complex/ long term conditions. 
b) Phone training ongoing – New phones have now been installed and staff training is ongoing throughout the next few weeks. The practice hopes to be going live with the new system at the end of October. Update – The new phone system will be going live on Tuesday 29th November. 
c) NEW Online triage system – SystmConnect is working well and the practice has improved the triage service by increasing the amount of time the online system is open for patients to submit requests in the mornings. The addition of Dr Broughton has also helped with this. PPG members shared positive experiences and commented on the SystmConnect questionnaires which prompt additional information when submitting a request to help the clinicians decide on the action required. 
d) Grantham Food bank – mixed feedback from PPG members on whether this will be successful due to other local drop-off points. To consider a trial run and see how successful it will be. NW to organise.
e) Summer fundraiser - Total amount raised was £133. Thank you to PPG members for your generous contributions towards the hamper. On reflection, the total amount raised is much less than our previous fundraisers at Christmas and Easter. In summer months we don't always get the footfall in the surgery as much as we do in winter months, and this may have contributed towards the success of the fundraiser.  However, the lucky patients who won the prizes were very pleased with their hamper items! It was decided that it is too soon to do another hamper at Christmas, however, we will plan for an Easter fundraiser in 2025.
	N/A

N/A

NW to Rv at next meeting.
NW to Rv at next meeting
NW to organise and inform PPG with more info.
To plan Easter fundraiser in new year



	3
	  Items by MC 

1) New Care Coordinator Julie Jones. 
Julie joined the PPG meeting to introduce herself to PPG members and answered questions from PPG members about the role of Care Coordinator in the practice. 
Julie is working closely with our allocated care home, Richard House to identify patient needs to provide care and support. The role of the Care Co-ordinator brings together multidisciplinary teams to support patients with long term conditions, at risk of frailty and dementia patients. Clinical staff and non-clinical staff including the reception team can refer patients to Julie for help and support.  
2) RSV - The RSV vaccine helps protect against respiratory syncytial virus (RSV), a common virus that can make babies and older adults seriously ill. It's recommended during pregnancy and for adults aged 75 to 79. Information handout provided to PPG members about the vaccination, see attached document. 
Due to the covid and flu vaccination campaign, we have started inviting the elderly cohort aged 79 and over and we will be sending invites the remaining cohorts very soon. Eligible patients will be invited by telephone, SMS, or letter.

	N/A
N/A

	4 
	Treatment Room Contract

NW contacted PPG members by email prior to the meeting about the notice which has been handed in to the ICB for the treatment room contract. The practice released a statement to patients which is available on the surgery website and Facebook page. This statement explains why Harrowby Lane surgery along with other local surgeries have taken this action. This practice statement has been shared on the surgery website and Facebook page.

Patients shared their disappointment about the surgery not providing dressing services anymore. NW explained that the practice is also very disappointed, we feel the surgery is the best place for patients to attend for their dressing appointments and hoped that a resolution could have sought. However, The ICB were not willing to negotiate the funding, which led to the notice being given by local practices.
In the meeting, we were unable to provide PPG members with information about who the service is being provided by, as from October the practice doesn’t have the contract anymore. 
UPDATE – The practice has been informed that the treatment room contract will be provided by LCHS (Lincolnshire Community Health Service). Patients requiring dressings and wound care management can ring on 0300 123 4868 to book in at Grantham Health clinic. 

If patients are dissatisfied, they can contact the ICB on 
Phone: 01522 309299 or Email: licb.feedbacklincolnshireicb@nhs.net
Patients how have wounds due to injury need to attend the local UTC (Urgent Care Centre). 


	To review at the next meeting

	5
	Flu and Covid Vaccinations

Flu clinics are running throughout October and November at the practice. We are hoping to offer Covid vaccinations to patients who qualify at the same time. We are offering two Saturday clinics and a variety of mornings and afternoons to suit patient needs. 

Patients will have been invited by text message, phone, or letter. 

	N/A

	6
	Any other business

Item by GC

a) Mental health support Lincolnshire – NHS 111 
Patients can contact the Lincolnshire Mental Health Team through the 111 number now. GC shared that instead of having several numbers to contact it makes it easier for anyone with mental health problems.  This new way of contacting the Lincolnshire Mental Health Team is thanks to Lincolnshire Partnership Foundation Trust (GC attended several of the meetings via MS Teams).
b) Collective action – Collective action means that those GPs taking action may stop or reduce certain work, but staff will still be working and practices will still be open to see patients. Collective action is not the same as industrial action and does not require a formal notification period, nor is it confined to specific dates. In the last 5 years GP Practices have lost funding worth over £660 million. There have been many discussions and ballots undertaken by the BMA (British Medical Association) regarding contracted GP services to patients. An overwhelming majority of practices have agreed to a “collective action” to address the underfunding given to primary care.
Collective Action is where all agreeing practices will join to provide the services we are paid to do as part of our contract of delivery. More information will be shared with our patients in due course as the practice makes decisions on actions to be taken.

	NW to review actions and update PPG at next meeting

	7
	Next Meeting Scheduled for
January 2025 

Dates to be confirmed and sent out in due course.

	NW to email PPG members with 2025 dates


ACTION KEY

RED – PPG Members to consider/action.

BLUE – No action needed

GREEN – Surgery to action

N/A – NO ACTION
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